


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648][bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
Tuesday 4th January 2022 at 7.30pm 
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall

Present: 
Cllr M Martin (Vice-Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr M Rawson, Cllr D Wells-Pope, R Whate and T Grimes (Clerk) 

1. To consider any apologies for absence
LH and MH gave apologies having a persistent cough – these were approved.
BL & SM also gave apologies the meeting being so short.

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM clerk’s wages.

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 7th December 2021 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public on the budget/precept only
There were no members of the public present.

5. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation
This was checked and signed by the chair.
b. To consider the draft budget 
The clerk circulated a recommended budget for consideration. It had been updated from the December meeting with £20 added for telephone box paint and £900 of reserves being ring fenced for jubilee expenditure. £5 had also been added to the NALC subs budget having been informed there were to be increases in subs. 

RESOLVED: To approve the budget of £3370.
(proposed ME, seconded DWP carried unanimously)

c. To set the precept for 2022/23

RESOLVED: To approve the budget of £3370.
(proposed RW, seconded MR carried unanimously)

d. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerks wages and HMRC – Usual amounts

RESOLVED: To make these payments
(proposed RW, seconded ME carried unanimously, MM did not vote)

6. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
The clerk informed councillors that DCllr SM had rung to provide details of the next Safer Neighbourhood Group meeting, this being 13th January, 5.30pm at Muskham.
The clerk also informed the meeting that Savills had responded to the enquiry about the crack in the wall – it had been surveyed and remedial works were planned following consultation with NSDC.
MM reported that LH had called the police and NSDC regarding the abandoned car on Main street could be removed. A notice has been put on the vehicle giving the owner chance to arrange collection, then it will be removed.

7. To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be 1st February 2022 at 7.30pm in the village hall. 

The meeting closed at 19:55
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